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SECTION 100  

Written Statement 
Explanation of Changes 

 
 

Pursuant to Title 1, Division 1, Chapter 1, Article 2, Section 100(b)(1) of the 
California Code of Regulations (CCR), the Department of Developmental 
Services (Department) hereby submits this written statement explaining why the 
proposed repeal to Title 17 does not materially alter any requirement, right, 
responsibility, condition, prescription or other regulatory element of any CCR 
provision.  

Assembly Bill (AB) 143 (Chapter 12, Statutes of 2025), was enacted as a budget 
trailer bill.  This bill repealed Welfare and Institutions Code (WIC) section 4784, 
effective June 27, 2025. 
 
WIC section 4784 establishes the Parental Fee Program and authorized the 
Department to implement and make specific the regulations for the program.  
Based upon enactment of the budget trailer bill, the Department proposes a 
change without regulatory effect that would repeal the Monthly Parental Fee 
regulations contained in sections 50201, 50203, 50205, 50207, 50209, 50211, 
50213, 50215, 50221, 50223, 50225, 50227, 50229, 50230, 50231, 50233, 50235, 
50237, 50239, and 50241of Title 17, California Code of Regulations (CCR). 
 
The proposed repeal is a change without regulatory effect, consistent with the 
provisions of title 1, CCR, section 100(a)(2), deleting a regulatory provision for 
which all statutory or constitutional authority has been repealed.   
 

 

 


